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Senator O’Brien asked:

So that [Uruguayan request for access to Australia’s unused US beef quota] was refused at Australia’s end at a ministerial level?

I think that was in circumstances, as I understand it, where the US advised Uruguay that if we agreed they would permit it

Could you please check and clarify that matter for us.

Answer:

The Minister for Trade, the Hon Mark Vaile MP, announced that Australia had not agreed to Uruguay’s request for access to Australia’s unused US beef quota in a press release dated 13 April 2000.

This decision was based on industry advice that while some of Australia's total beef quota into the US market may not have been fully utilised at that time, it needed the flexibility of having its full and agreed allocation available. 

The US government did not officially approach Australia on the matter.
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